
 
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Whānau, 
 
Tēnā koutou, Talofa Lava, Malo e lelei, Namaste, Anyonghasayo, Konnichiwa, Kia Orana, Bonjour, Guten Tag, 

Assalamualaikum and Greetings. Nau mai, haere mai and welcome back to another exciting term! We hope you have had 
a relaxing and enjoyable break. We are looking forward to another very full term, with lots of great opportunities for our 
learners. 

 
Te Whenua team organisation for the rest of 2019 is as follows: 
Class name Teacher/s Email address 
Te Whenua Tahi (Room 1) Mrs Nettie Murray - Rountree n.murray-rountree@oranga.school.nz  
Te Whenua Rua (Room 2 and 3) Miss Claudia Gray 

Miss Carolyn Aish 
c.gray@oranga.school.nz 
c.aish@oranga.school.nz  

Te Whenua Whā (Room 4) Mr Luke Gibson l.gibson@oranga.school.nz 
Te Whenua Rima (Room 5) Mrs Hannah Soakai – Team Leader h.soakai@oranga.school.nz 

 
 

Inquiry:  
This year, our overarching concept is ​‘Manaakitanga – Being caring, kind, hospitable’​. Last term we explored the 
concept of Community and inquired into ways we could care for and serve our community. This 
term, our Inquiry focus is Culture. We will investigate the concept of Culture and research 
information about different cultures, identifying the many similarities and differences between them. 
This inquiry will support and promote the Multicultural Festival that will be happening in Week 9 of 
this term. 

 
 
Numeracy:  

In Numeracy, we will start off the term with multiplication and division as well as a continuous focus on 
fractions. The children will also learn about volume and capacity this term. Children will get maths 
homework starting from Week 1. Every Monday your child will bring home a basic facts worksheet. 
Please encourage and help your child to learn their facts. They can also practise their basic facts at 
https://maths.prototec.co.nz​. Check with your child’s teacher for more information about how to help 

your child with their basic facts at home.  
 
 
L​iteracy:  
We will begin our reading programme for this term in Week 1. Your child will bring home a 

practise book to read from Monday to Thursday. Please read these with your child and sign their 
reading log. In Writing, they will learn about Explanation Writing. Every Monday children will bring their 
spelling book home with their weekly spelling words. They are to learn the words over the week and 
return their spelling notebook to school everyday. We would appreciate it if you could tick the words, if 
spelt correctly, in the columns provided. 

 
 
Physical Education:  
This term, Te Whenua children will receive coaching in Futsal by Kiwi Sport facilitators. There will 
also be a whole school Cross Country Day in Week 6 of this term so we will have regular 
long-distance running practises throughout the term.  
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How to log in to your child’s Google drive to access their schoolwork and homework: 
If you want to access your child’s Google drive from home to check their schoolwork and                

homework, here are the steps to follow to logon to their drive.  
● In your Web browser, go to drive.google.com. Your browser automatically redirects to            

Google’s Sign In screen.  
● Type in your child’s Google email address and password – Child’s preferred first name.first              

letter of your child’s preferred lastname.oranga.school.nz for example        
johnny.s@oranga.school.nz​. For the password check with your child or your child’s classroom            
teacher.  

● Click Sign In. Now, you can see your child’s Google Drive. 
 
Lunch:  
We encourage children to bring healthy food items in their lunchbox and a water bottle to school so they can 

regularly drink during the day without interrupting learning time to go to the outside tap. We are a ‘water-only’ school, 
so please refrain from giving small packs of juice or any other kind of drinks.  

As a school, we are trying hard to reduce rubbish and to encourage composting. We ask and encourage the 
children to take home their lunch boxes with all their scraps (for composting at home) and wrappers for recycling.  

Our Te Whenua classes also have a ‘fruit break’ everyday which is an opportunity for children to eat a piece of 
fruit from their lunchbox. We as teachers have found that the children are more focused in the first block of the day 
when they have had something healthy and nutritious to eat.  

 
Before and after school routine:  
We are expecting all our children to be ready to start the school day promptly at 8.55am. This means it would be 

helpful if your child could arrive between 8.30am and 8.45am. At the end of the day, we encourage children to leave 
the school grounds before 3.15pm. For security reasons, we lock the gates at 3.15pm. We have before and after 
school care facilities run by SKiDs. If you require their services, please contact our school office.  

 
Term Events 
Wiki 3 Māori Hui 
           Cook Island Lang. Week 
Wiki 4 Pasifika Fono  
Wiki 5 Disco 
Wiki 6 Cross Country 
           Quiz Night  
Wiki 7 Tongan Lang. Week 
Wiki 8 Māori Lang. Week 
Wiki 9 Multicultural Festival 
           Term 3 ends on Friday September 27 
 

Communication: 
We understand the significance of effective and on-going communication between home and school. We use a                

range of ways to connect with our whānau. You can access newsletters on your child’s ​Seesaw​. More than one family                    
member can connect to your child’s Seesaw and all connected family members get notifications via app notification,                 
email or SMS when there are new Seesaw posts. Please check with your child’s classroom teacher for more information                   
about Seesaw. From our school website ​http://www.oranga.school.nz you can also ​LIKE our school Facebook page               
which will keep you up to do date with information and news. We are all pleased to meet with you if you have any                        
concerns or queries about your child’s learning. Please do not hesitate to contact your child’s classroom teacher to                  
organise a time.  

 
We look forward to a successful, productive and fun term!  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Te Whenua teachers. 
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